
Visas:  

Please note that your son will have to be in the possession of an EHIC/GHIC Card and a Passport valid 

for the proposed duration of the stay and photocopies of these will need to be sent when requested.    

Please note that parents are also responsible for ensuring a student’s eligibility to travel: any 

additional VISA required will have to have to be arranged by parents at your own cost. Since the 

pandemic and Brexit there have been some changes to international travel rules.    

There is considerable uncertainty in relation to visa arrangements to the Schengen area prior to the 

introduction of ETIAS in 2023. Ensuring that your son has all the relevant paperwork and the visa’s 

required for entry remains a parental responsibility. As such you should budget accordingly for any 

associated costs.   

In the event of entry being refused to a Schengen country, you would be required to make 

immediate arrangements for the collection of your son and would not be eligible for any refund.   

We are more than happy to provide a visa letter in support of any application, however Reading 

School staff are unable to offer advice on visa requirements.   

Travel Insurance:  

Reading School’s travel insurance covers all activities taking place during the trip but does not 

protect against cancellation due to your son’s illness, Covid status or other eventualities. Therefore, 

we recommend that you purchase your own travel insurance to mitigate this risk as refunds cannot 

be provided.   

Under the Education Reform Act, the costs of the visit must be met by voluntary contributions. The 

visit can only take place if the parents of all participating pupils are prepared voluntarily to meet the 

full cost. There is no obligation to pay the voluntary contributions, but we must make it clear the trip 

will not take place if parents are reluctant to support it as there are no other funds available to 

finance the trip.    

If your son is in receipt of Pupil Premium, financial support may be available: please check details of 

the Reading Promise on the school website and submit any claims using the associated form.    

Cases of financial hardship will be dealt with sympathetically and confidentially by the school. Please 

contact me on the email address below if there are any concerns of this nature.   

There are certain precautions we must take before taking your child on the proposed visit. In respect 

of Health & Safety regulations and insurance, we require the assurance of yourself and your child 

that the rules of behaviour set out in the Code of Conduct for Educational Visits will be adhered to 

both before and during the visit.   

You will appreciate that the school has no control over the tour operators, airlines, hotels and other 

organisations involved. By reserving a place on the trip you and your son accept that the School has 

no responsibility for the default of the tour operators or other organisations and that in the event of 

an Act of God or any other circumstance whether involving health and safety, security, behaviour or 

otherwise, the School can in its discretion curtail, cancel or revise the tour at any time without 

recompense.   

The trip is being booked through an experienced tour company, Discover the World Education. They 

work closely with us during the whole tour planning process to ensure that your child will get the 

very best learning experience whilst away.   


